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The Dodson Family: 
 

Robert, Lynnell, Bryce, 
Grace, Nathanael, Brendan, 
Faith, Nolan, Hope, & Ryan 
 

Cell: 
Rob: 904-917-0917 
Lynnell: 904-635-3838 
 

Email: 
Primary: 
offwego@rocketmail.com 
Alternate: 
RNDsld97@gmail.com 
 

Sending Church: 
 

 
New Horizon Baptist Church 
13018 Hwy 31 N 
Ward, Arkansas 72176 
 

Pastor Kevin Bernard 
(501) 843-3979 
 

Mission Board: 
 

 
Baptist Missions to 
Forgotten Peoples 
P.O. Box 37043 
Jacksonville, FL 32236 
 

President: Jonathan Lyons 
(904) 783-4007 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Pastors & Praying Partners, 
 

Thank you so much for praying for us as we have been away on the pre-field ministry trail for five 

months now!  We pray you all are doing well and seeing God work in your lives.  We are thankful 

for the seven newly supporting churches these past two months bringing our current support level 

to 92 percent. 
 

Our meeting season picked up again in the month of August.  The Dodson Crew started off the 

month with a camp meeting in Greenbrier, Arkansas.  We had a great time getting to know Pastor 

Allen Jackson and the Faith Baptist Church family.  Thankful for them hosting this uplifting and 

enjoyable meeting.  There were wonderful messages brought by Brothers Fellure and Hayes.  The 

altar was full every night with people making decisions and strengthening their relationship with 

God. 
 

Then, we travelled to Rogers, Arkansas to reunite with some friends at their home church.  All 

their children are growing up so fast.  We were able to catch up with many other friends from the 

military.  It was special for Rob to receive a coin from one of his former Chief Group 

superintendents. 
 

In between meetings throughout Arkansas, Rob and Nathanael flew back to Jacksonville, Florida.  

They packed up what Nathanael was going to need while at the Crown College of the Bible.  We 

are so thankful for Lynnell’s parents driving them up to Powell, Tennessee.  After getting 

Nathanael settled, Rob flew out of Knoxville to meet back up with Lynnell and the kid for a 

meeting in Yellville, Arkansas on a Saturday. 
 

Rob’s ordination service was a special event.  We are thankful that we were able to be back in 

Arkansas to give an update to our sending church, as well as having the ordination.  Bryce decided 

to take a break from college for a semester and flew into Arkansas.  It was great to have him with 

us during this service.  Rob had the honor of baptizing our three youngest children.  They had been 

waiting for their daddy to be ordained so he could baptize them.  We are thankful for Pastor 

Bernard and the deacons for allowing this opportunity.  We enjoyed the fellowship afterwards. 
 

At the end of August into September started our journeys bouncing between Texas and Oklahoma.  

With the pop in visits in OK, the Lord opened some opportunities to return in the future to present 

our ministry.  Along with these visits, we had the chance to visit one of Rob’s former kennel 

masters and his sweet family.  Please pray for Thomas and his family as he will be deploying soon. 
 

The Lord afforded an opportunity for Lynnell to share her testimony, talk about her auto accident, 

and the goodness of God.  This opened many doors for her to talk with others who have gone 

through similar traumatic events in their lives. 
 

One of our supporting churches had reached out about conducting a live video chat during their 

mission conference.  We were able to give an update on our pre-field ministry and meet some new 

members at the church.  This was an awesome experience. 
 

Please pray for one of our newly supporting churches, Calvary Baptist Church in Texas.  They 

have been going through a building program, but their lease is up soon. They are praying to be in 

the new building by the end of November. 



 
@RobNLynnellMissionariesTo
Military 

 

the_dodsons_us_mil_germany 
 

 
www.dodsonsusmilitary.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Please send us any prayer requests.  We will add them to our prayer ministry.  Thank you so much 

for your prayers and financial support! 
 

In Christ, Your Missionaries, 

Rob & Lynnell Dodson & Crew 

 
Praises: 

• Seven new supporting churches & partners; currently at 92%. 

• Rob’s ordination service; the honor of baptizing our three youngest children. 
 

Prayer Requests: 

• Our supporting churches/partners. 

• Rob’s relatives for salvation. 

• Safety & health traveling. 

• Opportunities to minister to the military while traveling. 

• Dad Phillips, Dad McCann, & Dad Dodson’s health. 

• Our young adults for wisdom. 

• Fully supported by the end of November. 

• Thomas and family during his deployment. 

• Calvary Baptist Church’s building program. 

 

           
 

          
 

     
 

                   
 

 

 


